

PETERS HILL POST

29 Sept 2023 www.petershillprimary.org





twitter3

01384 816740

enquiries@petershillprimary.org

@peters_hill

Peters Hill Primary School, Peters Hill Road, Brierley Hill, DY5 2QH

MESSAGE FROM MRS GILHOOLEY

As you will be aware Ofsted visited Peters Hill last week. Governors would like to thank all the children for their hard work during the visit. We would also like to thank the many families who spoke so positively to the inspectors. Governors met with the lead inspector too. We now await official feedback that will be shared with all as soon as possible.

SCHOOL TOURS

If your child is due to start Reception in September 2024 and you would like to have a look around the school, please contact the School Office to book onto one of the following tours:

- Thursday 5 October at 9.30am, 11.00am, 12.30pm or 1.45pm
- Tuesday 10 October at 1.30pm
- Wednesday 11 October at 9.30am

We look forward to welcoming you!

THANK YOU to those parents who attended the Reception Phonics meeting on Thursday. Parents who were unable to attend will receive further information. Information is also available at: https://

www.littlewandlelettersandsounds.org.uk/resources/

INSTAGRAM

Please follow school updates on our brand new Instagram. Find us on:

@petershillprimaryschool



We have had some great attendance scores over the past two weeks.

Well done to everyone!

Please ensure that children are arriving punctually each day. School doors open at 8.35am and close at 8.45am.

Highest attendance

WELL DONE!

Ambition

Belief

Compassion

Pride

Respect

PRE-LOVED UNIFORM

A huge thank you to everyone who has donated pre-loved uniform.

We now have a large stock and are unable to accept any further donations at this time except for any for ages up to 5 to 6 years.

If anyone requires any uniform, please pop along to the School Office to have a look at what is available.

We will advise you when we are able to accept donations again.

Once again, thank you for your support.

FLU VACCINATIONS

Vaccination UK will be in school on Thursday 12 October to administer flu vaccinations to all children in Reception to Year 6.

An email was sent to parents this week which contained all of the information you need to know requesting parents to complete the e-consent form.

Please note: even if you do not want your child to receive the immunisation, you must complete the e-consent form where you will find an option to decline.

PLEASE NOTE THAT THE E-CONSENT FORM IS ONLY OPEN UNTIL MIDNIGHT ON 5 OCTOBER.

Thank you for your support.

COLLECTION ARRANGEMENTS

A reminder to parents that any end of day changes regarding collection of children need to be communicated by telephone via the School Office as teachers do not routinely check class emails during the day as they are teaching. If you aware that someone different will be collecting your child when you drop them off in the morning, details can be given to the member of staff on the door.

Thank you for your support.

APPLYING FOR A PLACE AT PRIMARY SCHOOL

If your child is due to start school in September 2024, it's time to start planning now.

Applications for a Reception place can be made between 1 October 2023 and 15 January 2024.

For more information and to apply online, please go to www.dudley.gov.uk and search 'school admissions'.

Online applications are recommended as they are faster and simpler.



ONLINE SAFETY

Staying safe online is extremely important for children. There is lots of information available for parents on our website which will be continually updated.

The following link will take you to our e-safety page:

http://petershillprimary.org/Community/E-Safety

TERM DATES

Please click <u>here</u> to view the term dates for this academic year. These can also be found on our website under the 'Useful Info' Tab.

COOKING AT HOME











Very well done to Sahara for making crumble, marble cakes, sausage rolls and faggots with her Nanny. These look wonderful!



Well done to Kieran & Ellis for creating these delicious looking pizzas



PLANETARIUM VISIT

Year 5 had such an exciting day during our Planetarium visit this week! Inside the inflatable Planetarium we visited all over the Solar System and saw planets close up such as Mercury, Venus and Mars. We also enjoyed learning about day and night and we found out so many new facts about each planet!









COOKING AT HOME

We would love to see what children have been cooking at home. Please feel free to send photographs to Mrs Lloyd at: cooking@petershillprimary.org



These will then be included on the cooking blog

& your child will receive 50 carrot points.

APPLYING FOR A PLACE AT SECONDARY SCHOOL

If your child is in Year 6, applications can now be made for secondary school.

For more information and to apply online, please go to www.dudley.gov.uk and search 'school admissions'.

Applications must be received by midnight on Tuesday 31 October.

Online applications are recommended as they are faster and simpler.



 ${\it Click} \ {\it \underline{here}} \ {\it to} \ {\it view} \ {\it our} \ {\it lunchtime}$

information and menus

BOOK OF FAVOURITE RECIPES

Does your child or family have:

- A favourite family recipe.
- A recipe that has been passed down from generation to generation that you still love to cook.
- A recipe of your own that you have created that is unique to you.

If so and you are willing to share it with the school community, please email the following details to:

cooking@petershillprimary.org

- Your name
- Your child's name and class
- The title of the recipe
- A list of ingredients
- The method used to produce the finished recipe
- Feel free to include a photograph of the finished recipe

A selection of recipes will then be collated and made into a book which will be available to order for a donation to school fund. Any money raised will be used to purchase additional resources for school. So far we have only received 7 recipes and would love lots more!

AUTUMN TERM 2023



Friday 6 October
Tuesday 10 October
Tuesday 10 October
Thursday 12 October
Monday 16 October
Tuesday 17 October
Wednesday 18 October
Monday 23 October
Tuesday 24 October
Friday 27 October

Poetry Day
Mental Health Day
Kickathon (details sent with children)
Flu Vaccinations Reception - Year 6
Harvest Festival
Individual photo's Reception - Year 6
Individual photo's in Nursery
SAT's meeting for 6SF & 6JP
SAT's meeting for 6MP & 6NG
Gun Powder Plot Focus Day